NCDOT TO HOST PUBLIC HEARING JUNE 5 REGARDING THE PROPOSED WIDENING OF U.S. 158 FROM N.C. 34 AT BELCROSS TO N.C. 168 IN CAMDEN AND CURRITUCK COUNTIES

TIP Project No.R-2574

The N.C. Department of Transportation will hold an informal public hearing for the proposed widening of U.S. 158 from N.C. 34 at Belcross in Camden County to N.C. 168 in Currituck County.

The hearing will take place on **Tuesday**, **June 5** at the **Currituck Cooperative Extension Center**, located at **120 Community Way**, in **Barco** from **4 to 7 p.m.** The opportunity to submit written comments and ask questions will be provided throughout the meeting. Comments received will be taken into consideration as the project develops. Interested citizens are encouraged to attend at any time during those hours. Please note there will be no formal presentation.

The purpose of the project is to improve mobility and increase the roadway carrying capacity of U.S. 158 in the project area to support both regional transportation needs and hurricane evacuation.

NCDOT representatives will be available to explain the location and design of the proposed alternative, as well as information about the state-federal relationship, the required right of way and relocation requirements, as well as procedures that will be part of the project during the meeting.

Maps showing the location and design of the project and a copy of the approved environmental document – State Environmental Assessment – are available for public review at the following locations:

- NCDOT Elizabeth City District Office, 1929 North Road Street, Elizabeth City;
- Currituck County Planning Department, 153 Courthouse Road, Currituck; and
- Camden County Planning Department, 117 North NC 343, Camden

The maps are also available online at http://www.ncdot.gov/projects/publicmeetings/.

For additional information, please contact Jamille Robbins, NCDOT Public Involvement, Community Studies, & Visualization Group Leader, at 1598 Mail Service Center, Raleigh, N.C. 27699-1598, by phone (919) 707-6085 or by email jarobbins@ncdot.gov. Comments may be submitted through June 20, 2018.

NCDOT will provide auxiliary aids and services under the Americans with Disabilities Act for disabled persons who want to participate in these meetings. Anyone requiring special services should contact Robbins as early as possible so that arrangements can be made. Interpretive services will be provided at each meeting.

Persons who speak Spanish and do not speak English, or have a limited ability to read, speak or understand English, may receive interpretive services upon request prior to the meeting by calling 1-800-481-6494.

Aquellas personas que hablan español y no hablan inglés, o tienen limitaciones para leer, hablar o entender inglés, podrían recibir servicios de interpretación si los solicitan antes de la reunión llamando al 1-800-481-6494.